Joint Parliamentary Committee on Corporations and
Financial Services inquiry into the level of banking and financial services
in rural, regional and remote areas of Australia

Dear Sirs/Madam's

I have just argued with Westpac for three weeks about their wanting me to personally collect a credit card from a Adelaide branch. I live at Wallaroo and it would have been a round trip of 340klm to collect the card. Eventually (after many complaints by me and several HOURS on the telephone) they reluctantly agreed to post it to my home (I haven't got it as yet though!). Westpac administer the Defence Service Home Loans, however, the Govt of the day whom sold DSH to Westpac failed to consider us country folk in that Westpac have very few branches in country SA. Westpac do not even provide an ATM within the Copper Coast Council area, I think the nearest is Ardrossan. Eligible service persons get locked into the DSH loan with Westpac and then "nothing" meaning nowhere to do business.  One of the problems I found is that I was speaking to bank officers in Tasmania, Sydney and Queensland and they had no idea of where I resided.  Provision should be made at a local level for residents of rural communities to comply with directions from banks, that demand their customers personally attend to the signing or collection of documents etc. at a branch. 

For your consideration

Neil McLean

3/60 Clayton Drive

WALLAROO SA 5556

Ph. 08 88233349

E-mail mclean@yp-connect.net
